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Dear Scouts and Parents,

Troop 199 elections are less than 3 weeks away and you (your son) may need or want a troop leadership position.  On August 6th, all current leadership positions expire and Scouts are required to remove their current troop position patch. Please read this letter carefully as Scouts as well as parents need to understand and support the BSA leadership opportunities.

Who needs a troop position? Any Scout with a rank of 1st Class or above needs a troop leadership position (4 months for STAR, 6 months for LIFE, and 6 months for EAGLE) or he stops advancing in rank. If a Scout has only partially completed his leadership term for his present rank, he needs a position. If a Scout plans to advance in rank in the next 3-4 months (1st Class or higher), he needs a position. Even if a Scout doesn’t need a position for rank advancement, he may want a position to improve his leadership skills and to help his troop.

How do I get a position? Look over the troop position requirements and duties (yellow papers) and decide which three you would like to try. Then, with your parents, fill out the Leadership Position Application (gray paper) and turn it in no later than August 6th. The Panthers and Sharks will elect a “6 month” patrol leader just like the other patrols.

Three important reminders;

(1) The next Senior Patrol Leader selects the troop leaders with the following exceptions; the Senior Patrol Leader (SPL) himself is elected by the troop and the Patrol Leaders are elected by their patrol.

(2) The following positions require that you attend Junior Leader Training and the Planning Conference: Senior Patrol Leader, Assistant Senior Patrol Leader, Scribe, Patrol Leaders, Troop Guides, and Chaplain Aide. If you are not able to attend these training sessions, you are not eligible for the position. The dates for these training sessions are August 16-18 and September 6-8.

(3) The only “patrol” position that counts towards rank advancement is Patrol Leader. Patrol scribe, grubmaster, quartermaster, and cheermaster are not troop positions.   








Yours in Scouting,








Ted Taylor / Scoutmaster

Scouts, please read the following:

Leading the way...

What does that mean?

Think about being a Cub Scout.  You attended den meetings. You did a lot of different and fun things.  But who decided what to do and who planned the activities?  The Den Leader, right?

Sports teams are also a lot of fun.  But who decides who plays what position, who's on the starting lineup and when to substitute?  The coach, right?

What makes Scouting special is that YOU make the decisions!

That's right!  YOU lead the troop.  Baden-Powell made it very plain in Aids to Scoutmastership when he wrote,

“The best progress is made in those troops where power and responsibility are really put into the hands of the Patrol Leaders.”

This is real decision making power.  And it's not just the Patrol Leaders who make decisions.  All of the troop leaders have a hand in making the troop function.  As a troop leader you will:

Plan and lead troop meetings,


Pick troop outings, where to camp, what to do,



Plan advancement opportunities for all troop members




Select High-Adventure programs





Determine troop policy






Help other Scouts along the trail to Eagle.

Sound cool?  It really is!  The adults are there to provide support but YOU will be making the decisions.

So, are you ready to "Lead the way"?
